
Grendon Underwood Parish Council Meeting 28/03/23 

This report is supplied by Waddesdon Neighbourhood Police Team.  The incidents recorded are just a 

snapshot of incidences that occurred within the parish between 28/02/23 and 28/03/23. The examples 

are given with the belief that they are of interest to the parish and public alike. I have however used 

my discretion to leave out incidents which I do not think are in the public interest. I have tried to 

provide accurate data but given the variable information around addresses using our current police 

system, there may be some incidents under reported. I have also mentioned incidents with no reports 

received to highlight that they may become an issue in other areas and I wanted to make the public 

aware.   

Fraud  - No reports  received. Fraud against the public is a growing issue that affects us all. We 

would urge residents to be aware of strangers making contact by phone, e-mail, or door to door 

persons asking for your details. Do not give your personal details to anyone that you do not know! For 

further information you can google “The Little Book of Big Scams” which is in its fifth edition. Or if this 

isn’t possible we have limited copies and can put a copy through your letter box if required.  

Anti-Social Behaviour (ASB). No reports received. Examples of general ASB would include riding 

around with a noisy exhaust on a motorbike, or kids loitering in an area while causing a nuisance to 

the community etc.  

Suspicious incident – a male was seen driving onto farmland and acting suspiciously at approx 

0100 hours in March. While nothing was taken it was alarming for the land owner. Can we request 

that farm owners consider their security and not leave gates open during the night.  

Theft from Vehicles. No incidents reported. As a rule we would ask the public not to leave anything 

on view in their vehicles- especially tools. Number plates are also being taken in other areas. This 

would be done in order to commit further crimes using another vehicle with the stolen plates. Number 

plates can be protected by fitting anti-theft screws. Thames Valley Police have a small amount of 

stock and may be able to provide on request. The screws can also be got from d.i.y. shops or car 

parts shops.  Please also do not leave anything on view in your vehicles for would -be thieves to feel 

tempted. 

Road Traffic Collision. No incidents reported 

Emergency Services Day - One for the calendar is the Emergency Services Day on Sunday May 

14th 2023 where the Waddesdon Neighbourhood Team will be in attendance at the Buckingham 

Railway Centre in Quainton. It’s a great opportunity for all the family to meet the local emergency 

services and have a chat about any issues going on in your area.  

Speeding through Grendon Underwood – We have received a few complaints about persons 

speeding theough the village. This can be particularly concerning during school times. We have 

recently given words of advice to some car users following these complaints. If you would like to help 

out your village by volunteering with the Speedwatch initiative – then please contact Peter Stray on 

the e-mail below 

 peterdennis.stray@thamesvalley.police.uk 

Kind regards 

PCSO C715 Danny Fahy 

Waddesdon Neighbourhood Team 

waddesdonnhpt@thamesvalley.police.uk 

 


